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Greetings to all our friends. 
    As I write this, Jerry and I are on our 
way to Texas to spend Thanksgiving 

with our son in Dallas.  
Shortly we will return to 
enjoy Christmas at home 
with all the children.  As 
I watch the traffic I know 
that it is time for some of 
you to be on the move to 

warmer climates for the winter while 
others of you have winterized your rigs 
and are ready to enjoy the change in sea-
sons.  It is a time when all our unit offi-
cers have been installed, the unit rallies 
have been planned for next rally season 

and we can enjoy all we have accom-
plished in WBCCI this year while looking 
forward to the next season. 
    I am distressed to be the one to insert a 
jarring note in this tranquil time, but Re-
gion 5 is in a great deal of trouble right 
now.  Plans are well under way for the 
next International Rally in Sedalia and it 
is there that we should be installing our 
new region officers.  We have an ener-
getic and fully committed couple stepping  
up as Region President and First Lady - 
Barry and Karen Bell - but we are lacking 
vice presidents to follow them and to help  
them.  I’m sure that many of you are 
             (continued on page  3 ) 
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      The 2012 Region 5 Rally will be 
held at the Tipton County Fairgrounds in 
Tipton, Indiana, Sept., 12-16. 

   Tipton is 
located 16 
miles north 
of Indian-
apolis, just 
off U.S. 31. 
    Tipton has 
excellent 
facilities and 
has been the 
location of 6 

past Region 5 rallies, the last in 2004. 
    Incoming President Barry Bell has 
selected “Harvest Time” as the theme for 
the rally. 
    Activities in the planning process in-
clude visits to the Noble Tomato Com-
pany; the Kelley Agricultural Historical 
Museum; the Dunham House, restored 
ancestorial home of President Barack 
Obama; “Summer Place,” a 1950s town 
recreation; Pioneer Hi-Bred Research      
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ston retires as newslet-
ter editor 

Farm; the Schoolhouse of Educated 
Wicker; the House of Glass in Elwood; and 
the Elwood Haynes Museum and Opales-
cent Glass Factory in Kokomo.$
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     The 2012 Region 5 Compterfest Rally 

will precede the Region 5 Rally at the Tip-
ton County Fairgrounds, beginning on Sun-
day and ending on Tuesday afternoon, 
    The Computerfest will kickoff with the 
traditional pizza party Sunday evening. 
    The Tipton County Fairgrounds Commu-
nity Center is an excellent facility with an 
abundance of space and electrical outlets. It 
was the permanent home for the Computer-
fest for years. 
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     The traditional Region 5 dinner held in 
conjunction with the Florida State Rally 
will continue in 2012, but for the first time 
since 1999 it will be at a new location. 
     The dinner is being moved from the 
Methodist Church in Sarasota to Troyer’s 
Dutch Heritage Restaurant at 3713 Bahia 
Vista Street in Sarasota. This is just a few 
blocks from the fairgrounds, where the 
Florida State Rally is held. 
     The date and time are Thursday, Feb. 16 
at 5 p.m. 
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    Region 5 will once again hold a luncheon 
                (Continued on page 3) 
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REGION 5 PRESIDENT 
    Louise Humble (Jerry), #235. 1308 Shawnee Trail, Carter-
ville, IL 62918. jandlhumble@gmail.com. 618-985-4431 
 REGION 5 FIRST VICE PRESIDENT 
    Barry Bell (Karen), #11770. 660 Clarendon Drive, Nobles-
ville, IN 46062. barrybrooksbell@gmail.com. 317-877-6655 
REGION 5 SECOND VICE PRESIDENT 
    Position still to be filled. 
REGION 5 TREASURER 
    Ron Gordy (Darlene), #4463. 202 McCutcheon Dr., Lafay-
ette, IN 47909. lighthousegordy@hotmail.com. 765-474-5618 
REGION 5 SECRETARY 
    Susan Swearingen (John), #4482. 506 N.E. 6th St., P.O. Box 
356. Atlanta, IL 61723-0356. Smsflyfisher@hotmail.com. 217-
648-5085. 
REGION 5 CHAPLAIN 
    David Leeper (Betty), #17180. 2209 Middleground, Owens-
boro, KY 42301-4903. davidhleeper@aol.com. 270-926-1334 
REGION 5 PARLIAMENTARIAN 
    Bonnie Nester. #272. 1080 Butler Dr., Crystal Lake, IL 
60014-6927. bnester1@aol.com. 
REGION 5 MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 
     Doris Meier (Arthur), #2710. P. O. Box 87, 14285 County 
Hwy. 11, Hoyleton, IL 62803. doartmir@frontiernet.net. 618-
493-6204. 
REGION 5 CARAVAN CHAIRMAN 
     Barry Bell (Karen), #11770. 660 Clarendon Drive, Nobles-
ville, IN 46062. barrybrooksbell@gmail.com. 317-877-6655 
REGION 5 LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN 
    John Green (Rita), #4432. 1466 Church Rd., Eureka, IL 
61530-9440. jwgreen@mtco.com. 309-467-3102. 
REGION 5 CONTRIBUTING EDITOR 
    Nancy Green (Bob), #10462. 4674 West 8th St., Anderson, 
IN 46011. Nabogreen@aol.com. 765-644-5289. 
REGION 5 NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
    Bill Schrader (Barbara), #283. 500-9 Greentree Dr., Bedford, 
IN 47421. bschrad500@aol.com. 812-275-1955 
REGION 5 COMMUNITY SERVICE CO-CHAIRMEN 
    Carol White (Gordon), #3855. P.O. Box 215, Carbondale, IL 
62903-0215, gwhite@midwest.net. 618-319-0523. 
    Karen Bell (Barry), #11770. 660 Clarendon Drive, Nobles-
ville, IN 46062. ksbell55@gmail.com. 317-877-6655 
REGION 5 WEBMASTER 
    Larry Spaulding (Kathy). #1204. 3256 High Ridge Drive, 
Taylor Mill, KY 41015-3311. larryspaulding@hotmail.com 
859-653-1936. 
REGION 5 PAST PRESIDENT 
    Bob Moyers (Lee). #209. 304 Logsdon Court, Louisville, 
KY 40243-1122. boblee5244@aol.com. 502-938-4501 
CENTRAL INDIANA UNIT 
    President — Michael Brown (Mary Jo), #8060. 161 Bayley 
Circle, Noblesville, IN 4606209014. mjkbrown@frontier.com. 
317-877-1745. 

     First Vice Prtesident: Darlene Gordy (Ron), #4463. 202 
McCutcheon Dr., Lafayette, IN 47909. lighthouse-
gordy@hotmail.com. 765-474-5618  
INDIANA UNIT 
    President: Bob Zufall (Lorraine), #5516. 443 Park Dr., 
Greenwood, IN 46143. zufall5516@att.net. 317-881-8823. 
    First Vice President: Don Elliott (Lois), #6189. 839 East 
Sullivan Lane, Marion, IN 46953. 765-243-1204 
    Second Vice President: Bob Green (Nancy), #10462. 4674 
West 8th St., Anderson, IN 46011. Nabogreen@aol.com. 765-
644-5289. 
SOUTHERN INDIANA UNIT 
    President: Gary Hostetter (Wanda), #4797. 1764 Brown Sta-
tion Road, Bedford, IN 47421, 812-834-6506 
     First Vice President: Position still to be filled. 
KENTUCKY UNIT 
     President:Clarence Jones (Janice), #21438. 7107 Old Heady 
Road, Louisville, KY 40299-5211. jones7107@earthlink.net. 
502-267-6604. 
     First Vice President: Position Still to be filled. 
ILLINOIS LINCOLNLAND UNIT 
    President: Val Johnson (Sally), #3908. P.O. Box 51, Henry, 
IL. K9GAW@juno.com. 309-364-3160 
     First Vice President: Monte Barksdale. #2115. 31 Lake-
shore Dr., Wilmington, IL 60481. 
NORTHERN ILLINOIS UNIT 
    President: Brian McFarland, #4174). 345 W. Fullerton Park-
way, Apt. 2206, Chicago, IL 60614. brianmcfarland@msn.com. 
773-248-3735. 
    First Vice President: Position still to be filled. 
SOUTHERN ILLINOIS UNIT 
    President: Carol White (Gordon), #3855. P.O. Box 215, Car-
bondale, IL 62903-0215, gwhite@midwest.net. 618-319-0523. 
    First Vice President: Betty Hutchens (Jim), #5518. 20247 N. 
Wildwood Place East, Dix, IL 62830. Jbhutch5518@gmail.com. 
618-528-3009  

LOUISE HUMBLE, PRESIDENT 
1308 Shawnee Tr., Carterville, IL 62918 
jandlhumble@gmail.com 618-985-4431 

BARRY BELL, 1ST VP      317-877-6655 
660 Clarendon Dr Noblesville, IN 46062 
barrybrooksbell@gmail.com  

             2nd Vice President 
              To be named 
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      The Central Indiana Unit introduced a 
new concept last year that has proven 
popular and is being continued. 
      It’s technically a caravan, but in real-
ity it is a series of three three-day rallies 
linked together on consecutive days. 
      Caravaners have the option of partici-
pating in the event at one, two or all three 
of the stops. 
      In 2010 the Central Indiana event  
was called  the “Indiana Heel To Toe Car-
van.” It began at Madison, Indiana and       

then went to Patoka Lake and the final stop 
was in New Harmony. 
     The 2011 event was the “Top Of Indi-
ana Caravan” across the top of the state. It 
started at Chain O’ Lakes State Park in the 
northeast corner. From there it went to the 
Elkhart Campground in the central part of 
the state and ended up in the northwest 
corner at Indiana Dunes State Park.  
      A highlight was a visit to the RV Mu-
seum in Elkhart where the auditorium was 
used for the installation of Unit officers. 

      The “Top Of Indiana” caravan attracted 
not only Central Indiana Unit members but 
also two from Ohio, one from Kentucky 
and two non-member Airstream owners 
who have become prospective members. 
    The 2012 event, already in the planning 
stage, will be “Banks of the Wabash Car-
van” and will follow the course of the Wa-
bash River through Indiana. It’s scheduled 
for Oct. 5-14. Ann Newman is doing the 
planning.  
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    The Indiana Unit’s August rally was a very special event. 
Four of the Unit’s members celebrated their 60th wedding 
anniversaries. Don and Lois Elliott, left, celebrated theirs on 
Aug. 12 and Dick and Opal Parrish, right, celebrated theirs 
on Aug. 20. Two other Indiana Unit members also celebrated 
a wedding anniversary in August. It was No. 65 for Bill and 
Donna Jones on Aug. 18. 
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thinking that yes, we’ve heard this before and you have.  I just 
want to be sure that you realize that without region officers we 
can no longer exist as a region.  That means the Bells and their 
staff will carry our region for two years and then – well, what 
then?  Region 5, which has produced so many International 
officers and reliable volunteers, may cease to exist as an indi-
vidual region. 
    When the discussion of serving as region officer has arisen, 
many of you have commented that the six year commitment is 
a big deterrent to your serving as an officer.  I would point out 
to you that the immediate need at this time is a person to serve 
as First Vice President which is now, in our situation, only a 
four year commitment.  This would fit perfectly with those of 
you who expressed concerns about the six year term.  (That 
would be the majority of you who have joined in these discus-
sions!) 
     I know that many of you feel that this is someone else’s 
problem but I assure you that it is a problem for all of us. If we 
lose our region, we lose some of our present identity in 
WBCCI. 
    To help you make your final decision to step forward to lead 
the region, you might consider attending the Midwinter IBT 
meeting in January.  It is to be held in Hattiesburg, MS, and I 
think you will find it to be a wonderful rally.  Region 6 puts on 
a great rally with great food and great places to visit.  In addi-
tion, you will get to see your club at work in a pleasant atmos-
phere.  There is a coupon in the Blue Beret to make registration 
easy.  If you make your decision to attend at the last minute, 
just come on down and register after you arrive.  I hope you 
will join us there. 
    Jerry and I want to wish you all a wonderful and blessed 
holiday season.  Stay safe wherever you are and we will see 
you next spring. 
                                                                          Louise Humble 
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                          (continued from page 1) 
in conjunction with the International Rally that in 2012 will be 
held in Sedalia, Missouri. 
      The luncheon will be held on June 29 at 12 noon at the Best 
Western Hotel located at 3120 South Limit in Sedalia. 
      In addition to fun and fellowship new region officers will 
also be installed and incoming President Barry Bell’s staff will 
be introduced. 

     Patsy Marston has retired as editor of the Central Indiana 
Unit’s Ticker newsletter after 12 to 13 years in the position, the 
longest running editorship in Region 5. “Looking back over some 
of the old issues, I’ve realized what a fun thing it has been to do,” 
Marston noted. “Like most things in life, the good times were 
more frequent than the bad.” Marston will be succeeded by Erin 
Beals... 
    The Southern Illinois Unit’s final rally in October was a 
“caravan across Europe”. It began with a Friday supper in Spain. 
Saturday breakfast was in Germany with High Tea in England. 
Saturday dinner was in Italy followed by Continental music by 
Art Meier. Sunday’s breakfast was in France with a Welcome 
Back to America brunch. Rose Ann Schwartz and Erika 
Schaette did the cooking… 
    Two Region 5 Units will be having joint rallies in 2012. 
Southern Illinois and Illinois Lincolnland are having a joint 
installation rally in October and Central Indiana and the Miami 
Valley Unit of Ohio will be having a joint Buddy Rally June 7-
10 at a location to be determined… 
     Chaplain David Leeper keeps Region 5 members up to date on  
fellow members who are having health problems, a great service 
for the Region. If you would like to become a “prayer partner” 
and receive the email notices contact Leeper at david-
hleeper@aol.com    


